



Address: 29 Macintyre Road, Glenferness, 2191 | Contact number: 011- 468 3236/7 | Email: admin@saef.org.za NPO - 071-702 | VAT Number: 4700262068

1 December 2021

To: All Gauteng Discipline Association Presidents

All Gauteng Equestrian District Presidents

GEF Executive Committee

CORRECTION

NOTICE OF ELECTIVE AGM OF THE GAUTENG EQUESTRIAN FEDERATION

Dear All

We wish to inform you that an elective AGM of the Gauteng Equestrian Federation will be held on 1 March 2022.

The following positions are vacant on the GEF EXCO:

- a. President
- b. Vice President
- c. Treasurer
- d. FEI Discipline Association Representative see note A below
- e. Associate Discipline Representative see note B below

We therefore are calling for nominations from members for the various positions on the GEF Exco.

All District Federations and the Provincial DA's must circulate the nomination forms to their clubs, and then clubs must circulate these to their members. The electoral directive as well as the nomination form are attached. Please take note of the content of pages 3 & 4 thereof.

Please note as per the new Internal Regulations, that:

- A. The FEI Discipline Representative is nominated and elected by the existing FEI Discipline Associations: Dressage; Driving; Endurance; Show Jumping and Vaulting.
- B. The Associate Discipline Representative is nominated and elected by the existing Associate Discipline Associations: SANESA and SA Pony Club

The Electoral officer for the elections will be the SAEF Secretary General and all correctly signed nominations must be sent to <u>elections@saef.org.za</u>. As per the SAEF Election Directive, these nominations must reach the SG's office by **30 January 2022**.

Please ensure that nomination forms are duly signed by:

- 1. The Nominator
- 2. The Nominee

Regards

Sharlene Venter

SAEF Secretary General

